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Memo
To: Board of Trustees

From: Rob Sauer

Date: 2/4/2021

Re: Superintendents Board Report

Updates

 Faith signed us up for the Day on the Hill with ISBA. It will be virtual. School board 
members will be receiving a link from ISBA to attend if it works in your schedule. 

 Terry Reilly used HMS as a site for a Covid vaccine clinic on January 29th. The clinic 
was open to staff as well as others from the community. 100 vaccines were administered. 
Terry Reilly has asked to use HMS again to support the seniors in the community with 
access to another clinic for those interested in getting the vaccine.  The online registration 
and traveling to Caldwell or Nampa has proven to be difficult. 

 The legislative session continues to change daily. Bills are starting to get introduced at a 
quicker pace and possible impact on districts is starting to take shape. The executive and 
legislative branches are continuing to navigate their differences. 

 Superintendents from around the state have met with the leaders of CTE (Career 
Technical Education) to advocate for more opportunities for in-person competitions for 
students this spring instead of just virtual. CTE leadership didn’t seem as interested as the 
school districts in putting together in-person options. We will continue to push on this 
issue. 


